May 7, 2008

Dear Alumni,

Do you have a favorite CJS or FRCDS memory?

Let me reminisce:

It’s September 1960 and I’m coming to CJS as a student for sixth grade.  My parents drop me off at Hoxie House.  My younger brother goes to Mrs. Caruthers’s Dorm at the North end and I go upstairs to be with Mrs. Holter.  A day of bewildering activity.  Never away from home for more than a weekend, I’d be on campus until October.  Suddenly I’m with eleven other sixth and seventh grade boys.  I know none of them.  What a beginning.
Now 48 years later, I’m still here.  Memories mingle and mix, so many of them.  I am trying to organize them, my life at school.

I need your help.  Whether you were at CJS or FRCDS, whether your time overlapped mine or not, I would like to hear from you.  What is your favorite memory?  What story can you share with me?  

I have a few from that first year:

· Trying to tackle Mike Hammond down at the football field.  To me he seemed as big as a house.

· Being picked to go to Williams Military Academy and play basketball with the seventh grade team.  Lindsay Williams was tall and David Miller was tough.

· Watching the Katzenberger Gym being built behind Mrs. Royer’s classroom.

· Hearing Mrs. Westfall tap her glass to quiet the dining hall.

· Miss Fulda insisting that I sit on the front half of my chair at meals.

· How about popcorn and pop and TV on Fridays?

· Candy sale and movies.

There are so many memories and we need them.  There is a book about the first 50 years of CJS and in the next five years there will be a second book about the last fifty.  So if you were here, have something to share, let’s hear from you.
Graduation will be on Saturday, June 7th at 10:30 AM.  The site will be the Friborg Commons in the new Neil Building.  Please come by if you can.  There might be other alumni around to catch up with and share stories you might not send us for background.  I am told that Mr. Trick and Mr. Friborg will both be there.  And so will I.

Thanks,

Peter Mikulak

